
TOWN OF BRIGHTON 

P.O. BOX 377                 TELEPHONE: 723-4405 

ISLAND POND, VT. 05846 
 

WATER & SEWER MINUTES  

February 16, 2016 
 

The Brighton Water and sewer board held their regular meeting at 

6:00 p.m. in the basement of the town hall at 49 Mill St. ext., Island 

Pond, Vt.  

 

Ralph called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 
 

Minutes of January 19, 2016 were read and Lucy made a motion to 

accept minutes.  Ralph seconded the motion.  All in favor. 
 

Present at the meeting were Ralph Wilkins, Lucy Stevens, and Marty 

Frizzell. 
 

Lucy suggested that the board accept the fixed price on propane fuel.  
Will affirm decision at next meeting in the minutes. 
 

The electrical panel on Meadow Street needs to be changed.  Marty will 
look into the cost of a new one. 
 

Lucy suggested increasing the water rates on the third quarter.  Will 

discuss further at next meeting. 
 

Marty will discuss more on aeration at next meeting.  Also Marty 

suggested the need for a used pontoon boat at the treatment plant. Will 

look into this further. 
 

Marty commented on the freeze-up at the South intake on February 15
th
. 

Was able to thaw it out. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 7:00.  Secretary Jocelyne Barney 


